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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.

www.sanantonioquilt.org

210-984-6149

March 10th
Guild Meeting

9:00 am - Services
10:00 am - General
Business Meeting

at St. Andrew Presbyterian
Church, 8231 Callaghan
Road, San Antonio, TX
78230

March
Program

“Inspired
Designs, Relaxed
Attitude”

Beth Helfter

Remember to
bring to the
meeting

* Name tag (wear it)

* Library books, & DVD’s
* QPC projects

* Bright Hopes quilts

* Smiles for your friends

March 2018 Letter from the President

Man, if you can’t find something at the guild meeting to inspire you, you
must be dozing the whole time! Retreats both long and short, near and far

to get some sewing time blocked off on the calendar. Children’s books to

read and ignite ideas for accompanying quilts. Small quilts to practice those
machine stitches or retro-tying because children in crisis just need something
to cuddle. Workshops with national teachers at a terrifically affordable price.
More quilting books and DVDs than you could ever hope to own. Quilt block
kits in designs new and old just ready to sit and sew. Opportunities to become
involved in something bigger, expanding friendships along the way. All of this
awaits every month. Where will you begin?

The mini-demonstrations in February were very well done. There might be

a few more pineapple quilts in Bring and Brag this year. And no doubt ruler
work will be more on display at the show next year. Many machines will be
humming along nicely, too, now that we know the proper cleaning methods.
Perhaps more hand quilting will be happening as well — good news for the ITC
quilters. Thank you, Barbara, DeaJae, Jackie, and Cathy.

The search continues for a new meeting place — about 8,000 sq ft, with outlets
for machines and a kitchen space. We do require a place for Fridays and
Saturdays all day. While we have been meeting on the second Saturday of
each month, if it were necessary we would consider another time. Send all
suggestions to DeaJae Shore, please.

See you at the meeting! - - - - Mary

Say “Hello” to our newest members!
Linda Casias, Cheryl Martin, Julie Robinson, Darcy Griffith,
Ida Castaneda, Cydi Wheeler, and Olga Castaneda.
Welcome!




Mesouite Braw
Fabrics

Your destination for fabric,

fun, and friendshipl

6/08 N New Braunfels Ave
San Antonio, TX /8209
210-28I-1256

info@mesquitebeanfabrics.com

Life is short. Buy the fabric. ;)

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after
Guild meeting. E-mail:

quiltnhews@sanantonioquilt.org

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING

Monthly Yearly
Full page ad $60.00 $660
1/2 page ad $30.00 $330
(horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad $15.00 $165
Business card (2 x 3.5) $10.00 $110
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Program Notes

March. Beth Helfter, www.evapaigequilts.com, quilt
designer and instructor from Massachusetts. Beth has
been quilting for 20 yrs. and featured in Quilter’s World,
The Quilter, Quiltmaker’s 100 Blocks and other publications.
Member of the 2014 Quiltmaker’s “Scrap Squad”. Her
philosophy is “Inspired designs, relaxed attitude”. Go to
YouTube, https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCNMXgB-
9LKZ6_N1hyEmnlg and watch a 3 part video by Beth
on making accordion sewn scrappy half square triangles.
Because teachers are not allowed to sell during class or

at Guild meeting Beth has made arrangements to bring items
you pre-order. Go to her web site, www.evapaigequilts.com,
place your order and at check out use the code, FREESHIPSAT.
Friday workshop: Syncopated Ribbons. You’ll
need your sewing machine, an overflowing
scrap bin, outside the box thinking and chocolate.
Cost: $35. plus $8.00 pattern fee total $43.00.
Saturday workshop: Now You Give It A Scrap Slap.
You’ll bring 81-3 in. squares, in class all the squares
will be dumped in a pile and each student will pull
squares for their block. All students will work the
same block but in different value, colors, contrast, and
placement. Will need a sewing machine. Cost: $25.00.

April. Leslie Tucker Jenison, San Antonio, will be our teacher
and lecturer. She is a designer for RIR fabrics. Has been
quilting since the early 80’s. Leslie is a published and award
winning modern quilter. Friday workshop: Move Over,
Mondrian. The class modernizes the idea of a log cabin
quilt. Cost: $35.00. Saturday Workshop: Intro to Improv.
Improvisational piecing using three shades of gray. Cost $25.00.

May. Guild Work Day and Guild Birthday celebration.
Lunch will be provided. Committees will have sign-
up sheets at the March and April meetings.

June. Janice Liggett, 2017 Ethel Howey Grant winner, will
be giving a Friday and Saturday class on thread work. Will
start sign-up and have samples at the March meeting.
The class is free but you will need to pay for the class to
reserve a spot and your money will be refunded on the day.

If you want to sign up for a class and can’t make
the meeting, contact Janet Miller, 3™ VP for
Programs, 210 492-7684 or jjmiller@satx.rr.com.
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3.18 Pieces of the Past, 95: Baijia Pao, by Ellen Hernandez
Information included in this article constitutes a ‘fair use’ of material in accordance with Title 17 U.S.C. Section 107 of the US Copyright Law.
It is distributed without profit for news commenting, reporting, and teaching. For a list of references, contact the author.

For hundreds of years the Han Chinese have been making baijia pao
or ‘one hundred families robes’ as a tradition for their sons’ special
birth celebrations. With a high mortality rate, children were not
even named until their 100" day. The robe was believed to provide
protection from evil spirits and ensure K
good health. Donated pieces of fabric
from about one hundred friends and family
| members reflected the community support
< given to the child. Most patches were silk.

% Shapes included squares, triangles,
hexagons, and dlamonds Embr0|dery might have been added such as zodiac and
Buddhist symbols. Several historic baijia pao examples are owned by museums.
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Lu Xun Museum in Shaoxing

e

American parents adopting children from China
started a tradition of making a similar item called
baijia bei or the ‘One Hundred Good Wishes Quilt’
(OHGWQ.) Fabric pieces along with a good wish,
poem, or letter are sent to the family who make
the quilt and keep the written items in a scrapbook
for the child. There is no history of a OHGWQ in
China, but the spirit of the project helps adoptive
families feel more connected to the Chinese
culture.

The Quilts of China Project was a cooperative effort
of the American Folklore Society and the Chinese
Folklore Society to document Chinese piecing and

o S hiiz S — m— n SN
19t Century, Jiangsu Province, Field Museum of Chicago

quilt traditions. An exhibit of items was held in 2015 at the Michigan State University Museum and many can
be viewed online at www.quiltindex.org, China Collection.
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Why Takethe “Now YOU Give it a Scrap Slap” or “Syncopated Ribbons” workshop with Beth Helfter?
And wait...Who the Heckis Beth Helfter?

To answer the second question first — that’s me right there. I'm a quilt designer and instructor from Massachusetts
who’s been quilting for twenty years and has been building a business since 2005, Fomve g i
when | had twin two year olds and a need to create to stay sane. Eleven years later | |§
have twin teenage daughters, another daughter solidly in the preteen fun, and the
need to create has been joined by the need to get out of the house now and then
and be with quilters, inspiring, motivating, learning, and sharing my designs and
seeing theirs as well!

My work has been featured in Quilters World, The Quilter, Quiltmaker’s 100 Blocks,
Quilts From Quiltmakers 100 Blocks, and | was a member of the 2014 Quiltmaker
“Scrap Squad.” My style tends toward the scrappy and my designs mirror my ;
company tagline: “Inspired Designs, Relaxed Attitude.” Quilting is supposed to be fun, and with every pattern | strive
to keep you as far away from your seam ripper as possible, with every lecture | work to keep quilting light, fun, and
motivating, and with every workshop | try to create a relaxed atmosphere of learning with a pattern or technique that
doesn’t aim for perfection.

Lecturing and teaching is my very favorite part of this career and I'm thrilled to share EPQD with San Antonio Quilt
Guild this winter!

But really, why take the Now YOU Give it a Scrap Slap workshop?

How many times do you as a quilter see a pattern and know exactly how to
change up the color and fabrics to make it sing YOUR song? Or are you more
apt to stay safe and recreate the quilt just as you see it? As a member of
Quiltmaker’s “Scrap Squad,” | loved being able to turn featured designs shown
in the magazine from quilts from one fabric line into scrappy wonders and
upping the wow factors simply with a little recolorization and addition of scraps
to the basic blocks. Using creativity, tone, value, and color are all things we as
quilters love to do, but sometimes it’s hard to know where to start, and we end
up

making the blocks just like we saw them to make it easy.

In this workshop, we work to break out of the “line fabric” look to discover how
recoloring

not only gives blocks a pop, but depending on value placement can change the entire look and feel of a block. It's a
quick class and a romp through other people’s fabric, too! You'll never look at a block the same way again!

And why take the Syncopated Ribbons Workshop?

Do you have an overflowing scrap bin or two? Do you like hanging out with your fellow quilters for a day rather than
cleaning your house? Do you love a project you just can’t screw up, no matter how hard you might try to? Do you like
to let loose and just have fun without worrying if you are doing it right?

If you answered yes to even half of one of these questions, | promise the day will be
worth it. Syncopated Ribbons is a workshop where we see our scraps go from strips
and squares to funky, beautiful, crazy-quilt-esque works of art while we clean out a
scrap bucket or two and have a ball! Scrap trading with other members of the class
encouraged, mini lessons will be taught along the way involving trimming tips and
foundation piecing, and while no two blocks will ever look alike, I've never seen a
quilt made from this pattern that wasn’t gorgeous!
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2018 Auction Info

The Auction will be held at the La Quinta

on the access road to IH 10, on September
15, 2018. At the November meeting there
was a very good response for auction items
and volunteers. Thank you all! We still need
volunteers for: the runway, auction verifiers,
set up, emcee, silent auction and cashier.

Please see Jean Hardies at the Auction table
during GSAQG meetings. We need your help
to have a great auction.

For Sale:

Bernina 1630 sewing machine. Very good
condition. Original and many optional accessories
including new/never used walking foot.

No shipping costs! Will be hand delivered from
AZ! $850 or make me an offer.

Contact: Sally Hatfield — slhquilts@cableone.

net or 928-701-2635

210.320.0353

2321 Vance Jackson
San Antonio, TX 78213

T[TCH MONKEY

SEWING MACHINE SERVICE
www.stitch-monkey.com
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GSAQG Board Meeting Minutes
February 5, 2018

Mary McCarthy, President, called the meeting to
order at 2:31 p.m., at Igo Library, Conference Room A.
In attendance were, Elaine Staller, Ina Ramirez, Janet
Miller, Dea Jae Shore, Sylvia Jolet, Karen Nanos, and Lyn
Komada.

The January Board Minutes were approved as published.

President Pro Tem — Dea Jae Shore.

Search for New Premises. Many locations are either very
busy on weekends or are too expensive. The location
search continues.

Guild Directory. Directories were distributed to board
members.

Secretary — Carolyn Komada.

Days remaining on Tracfone need to be extended. Since
there are sufficient minutes on the phone, we will spend
$65.27 for 395 additional days and 30 additional minutes.

Two phone calls were reported:
Buda Bee, seeking to bring their raffle quilt to a guild
meeting.

KLRN, to see if we would donate a quilt to their
fundraiser.

1st VP for Special Events — Elaine Staller.

The March 16-17 mini-retreat will be held at the Encino
Park Community Center.

2019 Quilt Show: raffle quilt blocks will be collected at
the February meeting.

2nd VP for Information — Ina Ramirez.
Board reviewed and updated the Guild Committee
Contacts information.

3rd VP for Programs — Janet Miller.
Upcoming activities were discussed.

Treasurer — Karen Nanos.

Total Guild funds on hand are $68,009.28.

New debit card was requested, as old one has previous
Treasurer’s name on it.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 p.m.
Submitted by Carolyn Komada, Secretary
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Door Prize Winner - Sharon Kelley
Congratulations!

e
¢2? Sew Honored
STATLER STITCHER @ Longarm Quilting
* ACCUQUILT @ Precision Fabric Cutting Systems

* CHERRYWOOD ® Hand-Dyed Fabrics
* MISSOURI STAR @ Products

Marilou Loudon Phone: (210) 877-1033
4603 Green Acres Woods Cell: (210) 577-1192
San Antonio, Texas 78249 marilou@sewhonored.com
(please call for appointment) www.SewHonored.com

Sunshine and Shadows
jrinche@yahoo.com,
Since we last published...

Virginia Oehlke now has a pacemeker /
defibrillator and is recuperating at home.

Community Education

It is Mini Maker time again at the Library. Vari-

ous organizations and guilds set up booths and

teach/display/promote their work. It is held at
the downtown main library on Saturday, March
24th. This will be the fourth time for GSAQG and

Dwanna Martinez
Longarm Quilting Services

we will do something different and more fun. We
will teach how to make four patch coasters using

5 squares of fabric. Participants will select the

squares, do the folding and we will do the sewing,

804'621'3682 they will then do the turning. It gives us an op-

dwannamar‘ﬂnez@qma”.com portunity to discuss sewing, fabric and of course,
San Antonio. Texas quilting. | don’t have the hours for this year yet,

but it is usually from about 8:00 to 4:00. If you

are interested please c all me. Kitty Janiga, text
oremaila 210-710-1909 or kittyandernie@earth-

link.net

On March 22, we have been asked to do a pre-

- sentation to a group of home schooled students,
quiltling company

\ o . : : : :
jen esk"dge there is a presentation already in place and | will
A\ i work with it, but | would like to have a couple
demaner | author | instructor
longarm quilting services more people to help. Hours are yet to be deter-
reannalilydesigns.com mined. Kitty Janiga 210-710-1909 or kittyander-

reannalilydesigns@gmail.com
316-651-7313 nie@earthlink.net
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GSAQG General Meeting Minutes
February 10, 2018

Mary McCarthy, President, called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. at St. Andrew Presbyterian Church.
President — Mary McCarthy.
e The January General Meeting minutes were approved as published.
e The Calico Rosebud announced in November has finally caught up with its recipient, Robyn Beasley, was thanked
again for her active helpfulness at meetings and other events.
e Thanked Cindy Shutt for her years of service as Treasurer.
e Karen Lambdin announced Dea Jea Shore as this year’s Ethel Howey Grant awardee. She will be focusing on ruler
work. The deadline for applications for the 2019 Ethel Howey Grant is August 1, 2018.
President Pro Tem — Dea Jae Shore.
e Search for New Premises. Dea Jae Shore requested that members with ideas for a new location for guild meetings
and activities contact her. Also, please contact her if you are interested in being on the search committee.
Treasurer — Karen Nanos.
e Total Guild funds on hand are $68,850.17 as of the end of January.
1°t VP for Special Events — Elaine Staller. Committees & activities reported:
e  Mini Retreat, March 16-17. Trixie Shell reported there were still 4 openings.
e Summer Retreat. Beverly Taft reported that there are still a few openings.
e 2018 Auction.
o Jean Hardies, Auction Chair, and Sandra Lowell, Co-Chair, need help finishing auction quilts. A few projects,
including a hand appliqued Dresden Plate quilt in need of quilting and binding were shown.
o Kitty Janiga, Silent Auction/Boutique Committee Chair, needs items for the Boutique and the Silent Auction.
For the Boutique, consider items to sell in the $5-$10 range. For the Silent Auction, consider donating small
wall hangings and other small items, or kits that have not been started.
2" VP for Information — Ina Ramirez.
e Contact Ina again if you have emailed her recently.
e Directories and membership cards were available at the meeting.
e Make sure you have renewed your membership for 2018.
3" VP for Programs — Janet Miller.
e Discussed upcoming activities.
e Displayed Lost and Found items.
e A new activity, the Rowing Robin — a round robin done in rows by a team of 5 people--was explained, and will start
in March and end in September.
4t VP for Services — Leti Zavala. Committees reported:
e QPC. (Quilt Project Committee)
o Evelyn Santoni won The Golden Carrot.
o This month’s block project is very easy and fast piecing that will make a gorgeous Flower Box quilt.
o QPC needs a pair of volunteers to coordinate this committee.
e QPFC (Quilt Project Finishing Committee)
o lda Blankenship needs people to join this committee, which finishes the quilt tops made by QPC.
5t VP for Community Outreach — Barbara Sumlin. Committees reported:
e  Mini Maker Fair. Kitty Janiga needs volunteers for two events:
o Mini Maker Fair at the Central Library on March 24 from 8 a.m. -4 p.m.
o Two presentations and hands-on demo at a home that does home schooling on March 22, one for grades 1-
3, the other for grades 4-6.
Contact Kitty for more information.
There were 113 members and 5 guests in attendance, and $1.50 collected in nametag fines.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:49 a.m.
Submitted by Carolyn Komada, Secretary
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AUCTION NEWS!
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This year there will be a combination silent auction/boutique. We are looking for small handmade
items and quilts as well as kits, new supplies, etc. Most of us have purchased items with good
intentions of making them, but life happens! We would love to put these items in our inventory to

sell.

They can be brought to the meeting or | will pick them up. Questions - please call or text me at (210)
710-1909, or email me at kittyandernie@earthlink.net.

0000000000000 0000000000000000000000000C0OCQOCGOCOF

offer.

For Sale:

Bernina Record 930 Electronic (Last one before
computerized machines). Never been used for
machine quilting. Used very little. $S800 or best

Contact: Shirley Carter — Shirley.carter9243@
gmail.com or (210) 452-3801

All guild members may advertise

in the newslettter one free
business card size each year.
Must be quilt related.

Calico Rosebud

@oﬁgn OBeasleoq

~

Check out our Members’ wonderful bring & brag
items on our webiste!

A ] Hend
Sewing Center, & Pany
12721 Mountain Air, Suite 101
San Antonio, TX 78249
210-734-5515
www.pattyssewingcenter.com
Email: Patty@pattyssewingcenter.com
Authorized Premier Husqvarna Viking Dealer
Authorized Handi Quilter Dealer
All Brands Machine Repair
Hours: 9:30-5:00 Monday-Thursday and Saturday
9:30-4:00 Friday
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2.0th Annual
PBlauebonnet Shojz Hoj2

April 12-14, 2018
e e T

Issue 3

* Extended Shopping Hours
Thursday 9-8, Friday 9-8,
Saturday 9-7

e Challenge Block Contest (These
-12 1/2” blocks will be made into
quilts for children and donated to a

designated children’s charit
« 20th anniversary - 20 Prizes o oro0 CHTATENS Chart y)

e Individual Shop Drawings ($25 Gift
Certificate) One per day per shop

* Demos at all shops

* Free Giveaway for each
participant  Token Gift for each Shop Hop

Finisher that goes to all 8 shops

— 8 Pavrticippating Shoj2a -

THE QUILT HAUS
651 N. Business 35, #510 « New Braunfels
830-620-1382

MESQUITE BEAN FABRICS
6708 N New Braunfels Ave ¢ San Antonio
210-281-1256

MEMORIES BY THE YARD
8015 Mainland ¢ San Antonio
210-520-4833

B&B QUILTING
410 East Loop St » Buda
512-312-2299

HOLLY DEE QUILTS
405 E Davis St » Luling
830-875-5432

GONE QUILTIN
1115 Cedar Street *« Bandera
830-796-4360

A QUILTER’S FOLLY
8213 Brodie Ln. #100 ¢ Austin
512-899-3233

VALLI & KIM
700 West Highway 290 ¢ Dripping Springs
512-858-4433
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild

Common Threads

Treasurer's Report
For the One Month Ending January 31, 2018

YTD Actual 2018 Budget
REVENUES
Ordinary Income:
Interest $- $500.00
Savings $- $-
CD Interest $- $-
Other income $5.67 $-
Shelf Sale $- $-
Garage Sale $- $-
Magazine Sales $- $500.00
Nametage Fines $2.50 $30.00
Newsletter Postage $- $75.00
Dues - Membership $4,428.00  $5,500.00
Pins $- $-
Newsletter / Directory Ads $110.00  $1,500.00
Workshops $-  $3,600.00
Fund Raising:
Quilt Show $- $-
Auction $-  $20,000.00
Self-Sustaining:
Retreat - Summer $-  $10,500.00
Retreat - Winter $11,410.00  $8,500.00
Mini-Retreats $50.00  $1,000.00
Houston Bus Trip $-  $3,000.00
Total Revenues  $16,006.17  $54,705.00
EXPENSES
Administration:
Administration $-  $5,000.00
Bank & CC $- $-
Insurance $- $
Coffee Fund $- $-
Office Supplies & Postage $- $-
CPA/ Tax Return $- $
Other $- $-
Equipment Purchase $- $250.00
Charitable Contributions $- $-
Janitorial $- $225.00
Sunshine & Shadows $- $25.00
Memorial Quilt & Bios $- $25.00
Permanent Quilt collectiion $- $25.00
Door Prizes $- $100.00

Telephone
Storage facility
Rent (Meetings)
Rent (Workshops)
Membership Expenses:
Membership Supplies
Newsletter / Directory Printing
Postage
Webpage
Quilt Show
Auction
Community Activities:
Bright Hopes
Storybook Quilts
Community Outreach
Community Education
Quilt Angels
ITC

Membership Services & Activities:

Ethel Howey Grant
Library
QPC
QPFC
Video Library
Programs
Workshops
Self-Sustaining Activities:
Mini-Retreats
Retreat - Summer
Retreat - Winter
Houston Bus Trip
Total Expenses
Net
Ending Jefferson Operating
[2015 Technology Fund Inc]
Ending Jefferson Savings
SSFCU CD's & Savings
SSFCU Wright Class CD
Total Guild Funds
Karen Nanos, Treasurer

Issue 3
$-  $150.00
$612.00  $3,972.00
$450.00  $1,680.00
$-  $420.00
$-  $200.00
$-  $300.00
$-  $100.00
$-  $400.00
$-  $800.00
$-  $10,000.00
$-  $500.00
$-  $300.00
$- $-
$-  $150.00
$-  $400.00
$- $25.00
$-  $1,000.00
$-  $200.00
$-  $275.00
$-  $275.00
$-  $150.00
$-  $7,000.00
$-  $4,500.00
$-  $1,000.00
$-  $10,500.00
$-  $8,500.00
$-  $3,000.00
$1,062.00  $61,447.00
$14,944.17  $(6,742.00)
$21,487.80
$(1,696.64)
$6,102.56
$31,217.08
$11,739.37
$68,850.17
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GSAQG General Meeting Minutes
February 10, 2018

Mary McCarthy, President, called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. at St. Andrew Presbyterian Church.
President — Mary McCarthy.
e The January General Meeting minutes were approved as published.
¢ The Calico Rosebud announced in November has finally caught up with its recipient, Robyn Beasley, was thanked
again for her active helpfulness at meetings and other events.
¢ Thanked Cindy Shutt for her years of service as Treasurer.
e Karen Lambdin announced Dea Jea Shore as this year’s Ethel Howey Grant awardee. She will be focusing on ruler
work. The deadline for applications for the 2019 Ethel Howey Grant is August 1, 2018.
President Pro Tem — Dea Jae Shore.
e Search for New Premises. Dea Jae Shore requested that members with ideas for a new location for guild meetings
and activities contact her. Also, please contact her if you are interested in being on the search committee.
Treasurer — Karen Nanos.
e Total Guild funds on hand are $68,850.17 as of the end of January.
1t VP for Special Events — Elaine Staller. Committees & activities reported:
e Mini Retreat, March 16-17. Trixie Shell reported there were still 4 openings.
e Summer Retreat. Beverly Taft reported that there are still a few openings.
e 2018 Auction.
o Jean Hardies, Auction Chair, and Sandra Lowell, Co-Chair, need help finishing auction quilts. A few projects,
including a hand appliqued Dresden Plate quilt in need of quilting and binding were shown.
o Kitty Janiga, Silent Auction/Boutique Committee Chair, needs items for the Boutique and the Silent Auction.
For the Boutique, consider items to sell in the $5-510 range. For the Silent Auction, consider donating small
wall hangings and other small items, or kits that have not been started.
2" VP for Information — Ina Ramirez.
e Contact Ina again if you have emailed her recently.
e Directories and membership cards were available at the meeting.
e Make sure you have renewed your membership for 2018.
3" VP for Programs — Janet Miller.
e Discussed upcoming activities.
e Displayed Lost and Found items.
e A new activity, the Rowing Robin — a round robin done in rows by a team of 5 people--was explained, and will start
in March and end in September.
4™ VP for Services — Leti Zavala. Committees reported:
e QPC. (Quilt Project Committee)
o Evelyn Santoni won The Golden Carrot.
o This month’s block project is very easy and fast piecing that will make a gorgeous Flower Box quilt.
o QPC needs a pair of volunteers to coordinate this committee.
e QPFC (Quilt Project Finishing Committee)
o lda Blankenship needs people to join this committee, which finishes the quilt tops made by QPC.
5th VP for Community Outreach — Barbara Sumlin. Committees reported:
e  Mini Maker Fair. Kitty Janiga needs volunteers for two events:
o Mini Maker Fair at the Central Library on March 24 from 8 a.m. -4 p.m.
o Two presentations and hands-on demo at a home that does home schooling on March 22, one for grades 1-
3, the other for grades 4-6.
Contact Kitty for more information.
There were 113 members and 5 guests in attendance, and $1.50 collected in nametag fines.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:49 a.m.
Submitted by Carolyn Komada, Secretary



12 Common Threads Issue 3

San Antonio Quilt Guild!

Preorder your swag and I’ll deliver it right to you during my March visit.
Please use code FREESHIPSAT at checkout, which will be my cue to
bring your order to your meeting.

www.evapaigequilts.com

Patterns - $10 each. A wide variety of pieced and applique and scrap and fun! I’ll
show lots of patterns in my lecture, and you’ll be wanting one or two!

Bde Lol

inspired designs, relaxed attitude |

Kits and combos — Sometimes a notion just works really well with a pattern.
Sometimes a pattern really begs to be made into a kit.

Suite Life pattern
plus a Cherrywood
grab bag — $34.50

Modified Trees
pattern plus - all
fabrics you need

for the applique!
$18.00

e Holy Scrap tees!
KKB scissors!

e Clearly Perfect Trimmer —
if you are taking my “Give it
a Scrap Slap” class, it’s
HIGHLY recommended

e ...and MORE!

Vinnie Loves Maude
pattern plus Clearly
Perfect Angles— $18.00
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v \Yhe Quitt Hhqp at Suzie Qs Vialley Fanch

% @m((‘em @e((%& the (prea&ueofmmy@eﬁeamnd Guent Genter
‘ Slgn up NOW for Jen Kingwell's NEW

SuzieQQuilts.com or call 830-597-6310

Come by for a visit at 105 Mockingbird Lane,
just 3 miles East of Camp Wood, Texas ~ in
the beautiful Texas Hill Country!

Congratulations to Evelyn Santoni, who represents

Hanﬂlﬂulllel‘ Demos ior sale' the Villa De San Antonio’s busy quilters. She

also made a top from all of the batik Stars at
Call 830.591.8824 Night that so many paper pieced. Thanks

Evelyn, it turned out so pretty! We

appreciate all of you that help
for QPC. If you

of our blocks

make blocks
have had one

for months, please return it.

ProStitcher | ¢
12' Table 1=
$10,000

We understand that you might not
be able to complete a block, but please don’t

stall an entire quilt. We might not have more

matching fabric to re-kit a missing block. Thanks.
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Hello fellow quilters!

Bright Hopes needs you to craft a twin sized quilt for the battered Women’s Shelter, Seton House, St.
Paul’s and others to be named later. Maybe you can grab a friend and work on it together! If you can’t
manage to complete a twin sized quilt, a finished throw or youth-sized quilt will also be acceptable.

Our present inventory is overrun with small quilts and quilt tops, so if you could finish one of those, just let Yaya know
and she will fix you right up. We will try to provide batting for the quilts as indicated in the table below, so please
adhere to the standard sizes listed. Twin quilts will have priority. If you have any batting you are not going to use,
donating large sizes of batting would be most welcomed! Because of storage space, we cannot accept quilt tops at
this time. Please finish quilts prior to turning them into Bright Hopes. We hope this does not cause you any problem.

Thank you, for all that you do! Because of you, the Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild has a reputation for outstanding
community involvement. Let us keep that giving spirit going. Yaya Walrafen, Bright Hopes Committee Chairman

Bed Type Mattress Size Quilt Size Notes
Crib / Toddler 28" X 52” 36” X 66” FYI only — Not needed at this time.
Throw 50” X 65” Contact Yaya for batting
Youth 33” X 66" 54” X 78" Contact Yaya for batting
Twin 39” X 76” 70” X 90” Contact Yaya for batting
Full / Double 54” X 75” 84” X 90” FYl only
Queen 60” X 80" 90” X 95” FYl only
King 78" X 80" 108" X 95” FYl only
California King 72" X 78" 102” X 100” FYI only
MORNINGS
Scrapscf)t;rEhife Bee Mondays ~ 9:00 am - Noon Lackland Baptist Church Dusty Sherrill (210) 673-6614
QuiltIn 4thWed  10:00 am - Noon Memories by the Yard Lani Nunley (210) 680-4182*
OPEN booandpiesmom@yahoo.com
Great Northwest Library Bee 3rd Sat 1288 22 _ Libragri@s)sz?nsg g\tljleglt\)l\;:()d ¥ kittyand;(ri:\tiigzggrihIink.net (210) 622-9522

(210) 497-3383

Sew Bee It and Tues. 9:30 am - 2:30 om Encino Park Community Center Sylvia Jolet B .
OPEN ' =P 1923 Encino Rio sjolet@earthlink.net ring povyer strip
or extension cord
Come Quiltin’ Bee Gone Quiltin’ Betty Brister
3rdWed  9:30 am - Noon 830) 460-7313
OPEN Bandera, Texas General27mlp@gmail.com (830)
AFTERNOONS
12:30 pm - 3:00 Judith Miller
Hand Bee Every Wed P Encino Branch Library - (210) 765-5641*
OPEN pm quiltiam@aol.com
The Unfinished Bee . .
Creekside Clubhouse Marian Burns
OPEN - 2nd Tues - 1:00 pm -4:00 pm on Senisa Springs Mburns7073@satx.rr.com (210)50-7319
NEEDS MEMBERS TO KEEP GOING Pring i
WEEKENDS
Minding our P's and Q's
Charlene Carroll
(patches and quilting) 4thSun Noon to 4:00 pm Memories by the Yard charquilter@gmail.com (210) 325-6870*
OPEN BUT LIMITTO 10 quiter@ematl

*please note - the preferred method of contact
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Busy Bees Quilting

Tl i s Bl il s s
Long Arm Quilting Services
Edge to Edge & Custom Designs

' San Antonts, TX 7RIS
{Mhear 28110 Mot Bavbomipuilerg com
email: jlubiiis sals.momn

Call 210-394-73% far appoiniment! . e,
il Eu'nluﬂhl']"ulﬂu Machines i 210-430-6570 210-219-2365
San Antoaio and surrounding ares ke T I hillcountryquilters@gmail.com

ey BUSY FINGERS WORKSHOP
(o s e X . ; P i :
é R : e S ”kﬂ AN JEANNETTE JAY
ﬁ., Memories by the Yard %)/ ¢ DESIGNER / QUILTER / BAGINEER
o 8015 Mainland it SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS
San Antomo, Tx. 78250 < 210_2’1 9-8880
(210) 520-4833 busyfingerssa@sbcglobal.net
8 * www.memoriesbytheyard.com ‘ﬁ\ . .
- }&? sales@memoriesbytheyard.com &{‘ 'pl?terest.comimama].aygg
~ ) instagram.com/mamajay
ﬁ‘ﬂ" j9~~ *% = 3 Q%% &\-% = etsy.com/shop/busyfingersworkshop

1st Friday Art Walk - 1011 S. Alamo (weather permitting)

Appliqué
elemenl;.

Laser-Cut Fusible Fabric Appliqué

Wholly Cow!

Large and Small

www.urbanelementz.com

www.appliqueelementz.com
830.964.6133




Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc

P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

February Schedule

March 5 Board Meeting 2:30 PM

@ 15926 Alsace, SATX 78232

March 10 Guild Meeting 10:00 AM

@ St. Andrew Church

Check out the calendar on our web page
for Bee meetings and other Guild related

events.

ANNUAL VIEMBERSHIP
INFORMATION

REGULAR DUES $ 24
SENIOR (65+) $ 18
YOUTH (6-18) $ 6

Send your check to:
GSAQG

PO Box 380522

San Antonio, TX 78268

Board of Directors

President Mary McCarthy
President Pro Tem Deadea Shore
1st Vice President

for Special Events  Elaine Staller
2nd Vice President

for Information Ina Ramirez
3rd Vice President

for Programs Janet Miller
4th Vice President

for Services Letty Zavala

5th Vice President
for Community Outreach
Barbara Sumlin

Secretary Lyn Komada
Treasurer Karen Nanos
Term expires December 2018



